Hungary’s Statement on Guatemala, UPR 14th Session, 24 October 2012
Madam President,

Hungary welcomes the delegation of Guatemala to this UPR session and would like to thank them for their comprehensive summary of the human rights situation in the country. We commend the Government for the thorough preparations of this review, including several regional consultations which certainly contributed to the better dissemination of the information regarding the human rights problems in the country. 

Hungary notes with satisfaction that Guatemala acceded to several important international human rights instruments in the last few years, inter alia the Rome Statue, the OPCAT and the CRPD. It is our hope that domestic legislation will be brought in line swiftly with these international treaties.
We learned with interest about the recently established special body for analyzing attacks against human rights defenders. Hungary would be happy to know more about the activity of this body and the experience gained so far in relation to its work. 

According to reports, public security  remains a serious concern for Guatemala   and further measures are needed to strengthen  crime prevention. We would appreciate to learn more about  the plans to address it. In this context according to treaty bodies and NGOs prisons are highly overcrowded and the conditions do not meet international standards. We recommend the Government to improve the conditions of detained persons in accordance with the Standard Minimum Rules for the treatment of prisoners.  
Hungary is concerned that despite of  certain progress, indigenous people in Guatemala are still facing de facto discrimination. It is particulraly worrisome that military forces take part in actions against indigenous protesters as recent cases demonstrate. Hungary therefore recommends the government to adopt a legislation concerning indigenous people based on international standards. 
Madam President,

Finally, let me congratulate Guatemala for -t the efforts to change the way of negative trends with regard to   crimes of violence against women.
Thank you Madam President.
